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Project Activities: SHEMNNEINSE

* 2nd Dec: Monthly Meeting with JICAHQ/ Cambodia | « igéw isii: ﬁt;mﬁﬁjﬁ'ﬁzmﬁw MILNMWHAMY JICA §h
Office - mitnnwngen

¢ 3rd Dec: - Wrap-up Ceremony of In-Service Training :- n[iijﬁ ﬁjiﬁmgﬁmfﬁijtm Unn]mﬁﬁinmUiLﬁmimi
- Meeting with new CCN President - ﬁn[pﬁmﬁmipmsmn ﬁnnSijm iy

¢ 9th Dec: Health Sector Meeting

¢ 12th Dec: 5th Joint Coordination Committee Meeting

¢ 17th-20th Dec: Training of Trainers in Battambang

o 24th-26th Dec: Training of Trainers in Kampong Cham
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5th Joint Coordination Committee (JCC) Meeting
FEISCIBHS & §95 05805 5B HE05{S5BA|BREHEINS

On the 12th of December, the 5th JCC meeting
was held and chaired by H.E. Prof. THIR Kruy,
Secretary of State of the Ministry of Health and
Project Director. The purpose of this meeting was
to: (1) report on project activity progress from May
to November 2024, (2) finalize project design matrix
(PDM) indicators, and (3) confirm the action plan for
the next six months, including Training of Trainers
(TOT) in two pilot provinces, Battambang and
Kampong Cham. Additionally, there were reports on
the completion and test launch of the e-learning
platform, training course conducted for nursing
managers from national hospitals, and evaluation
and feedback collected from each training.

An active exchange of ideas regarding future
trainings took place during the discussions. The
project manager and project director encouraged

Sakamoto, JICA HQ

PHDs along with CCN, to advance robust in these sw A "
two pilot provinces. N
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Wrap-up Ceremony of In-Service Training
RSy mas s g SRS EBRRBRMAHLINRBIBMmIes

The Ministry of Health and JICA Strings project collaborated
to hold the Wrap-up Ceremony for In-Service Training on
December 3rd, 2024, at Calmette Hospital. The 8 courses which
run from September 5th to November 1st, led by the Ministry of
Health and supported by Strings project, were completed
successfully by 24 nursing managers from 12 national hospitals
in Cambodia.

Each representative of the hospital presented current
activities and future training plans at their facilities. At the
conclusion of the ceremony, H.E. Prof. IM Sethikar, Asst. Prof.
TOUCH Sokneang, and Asst. Prof. KOY Virya from the Ministry of
Health encouraged trainees to put what they had learned into
practice, share it with their colleagues, and lead their teams as a
role model.
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1] December, trammg of trainers (ToT) was conducted
with the support of provincial administrative health
departments (PHD) in each pilot province, Battambang
and Kampong Cham. Before the training started, the
project team greeted and discussed with both respective
PHDs. The first training kicked off in Battambang from the
17th until the 20th with 2 courses: Nursing Management &
Leadership and Quality Improvement & Patient Safety.
While the training in Kampong Cham for also 2 courses,
Nursing Informatic and Nursing Research, took place from
the 24th until the 26th. The current post-test results were
considered satisfactory high with an average of over 90
percent, and the course evaluation by trainees also
showed a relatively high level of satisfaction. The next ToT
will continue in January 2025.
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